
The last week of Term 3, 38 very lucky Year 6 Students, undertook an educational 
tour of our national capital. Students were given the opportunity to participate in a 
variety of educational programs with a strong focus on Australiaõs history, culture, 

heritage and democracy. 
 

The Australian Government recognises the importance of all young Australians being 
able to visit the national capital as part of their Civics and Citizenship education. To assist 

families in meeting the cost of the excursion, the Australian Government is contributing      
funding of $240 per student under the Parliament and Civics Education Rebate program        
towards those costs. The rebate is paid directly to the school upon completion of the excursion.  
 
A fantastic time was had by one and all! The students consistently displayed exceptional       
behaviour, manners and knowledge throughout our trip. The attending teacher could not have 
been prouder.  We were complimented everywhere we went. With our driver saying in his 15 
years of driving he has never had such a lovely group. We spent the week visiting many of the 
wonderful venues that Canberra has to offer. For the Singleton group though, the highlights 
were the Royal Australian Mint, Parliament House, Old Parliament House (The Museum of    
Australian Democracy), a whole day spent at the Australian War Memorial including laying a 
wreath at the Last Post Ceremony, the Australian Institute of Sport, Questacon and the High 
Court. This year we continued with our night activities and we were lucky enough to be able to 
attend the Australian Botanical Gardens Twilight tour, where we saw many of the nocturnal    
animals that live within the gardens and the National Dinosaur Museum. Both were excellent 
experiences.   
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Dear Parents/Carers 

We have made a good start to the 4th school term with students 

making every effort to be part of our end of year ôMovie Reward Dayõ. 

They are demonstrating outstanding behaviour, good manners and 

kindness towards each other. Yesterday, it was a real pleasure at the 

athletics carnival being greeted by so many happy smiling faces. 

Thank you to everyone involved and well done. 

Josh Langley  

Visiting Author Josh Langley spoke with and inspired students in 

Years 2 and 3 earlier this week. His book reinforces being the best 

you can be which links very well into our focus for this term.  

School Disco  

A big thank-you must go to our very active P&C who hosted a 

School Disco last Saturday afternoon/evening and for their sausage 

sizzle at both our athletics carnivals. All monies raised goes to      

supporting extra -curricular activities and equipment we would not 

otherwise be able to afford. Keep up the great work and I know you 

welcome all new comers. 

Moorditj Garden  

The Moorditj Garden weathered the wild winds of Monday and   

Tuesday although our Mia Mia will need to be rebuilt! Shane our 

amazing gardener planted a ôGrass Treeõ in our indigenous section 

and we look forward to painting an aboriginal mural on T8 to     

complement this development.  

Café  

Our Pop-up Café continues to grow from strength to strength and I 

would like to once again extend an open invitation to our school 

community to take up this opportunity to meet old friends and make 

new ones. Opening times at the moment are 

* Tuesday: 2:15pm (hosted by Christell our school Chaplain) 

* Wednesday: 9:30am (after story time ) 

* Thursday: 2:15pm (hosted by Christell our school Chaplain) 

* Friday: 9:30 am (after mini-minors) 

 

Regards 

Nicky Tucker 
Deputy Principal 

Dates of                        
Interest  

 

Assemblies  
 

 

3rd November 
 

10th November 
Remembrance Day   
Service 
 

17th November 
 

1st December 
 

8th December 
Book Awards  

  

Carnivals  
 

 

Interschool Carnival  
27th October 

 

Year 6 Dates 
 

Woodman Point Camp  
22nd-24th  
November 
 

CBC Transition  
28th-30th  
November 
 

Graduation  
6th December 

 

Other  
 

Book Fair  
25th-31st October 
 

PP SciTech Excursion and 
Yr2 Mandurah Museum 
Excursion  
9th November 
 

Parent Helpers Morning 
Tea 
1st December 
 

Mandurah Christmas 
Pageant  
12th December 
 

Whole School Movie Day  
13th December 
 

Last Day of 2017  
14th December 
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This year our group stayed at the Ibis Styles Eaglehawk located just past the boarder in NSW. 
We were allocated lovely rooms in small blocks and were spoilt each day with a hearty     
breakfast and we enjoyed a scrummy dinner there on Tuesday and Wednesday nights. Each 
morning the students would entertain the teachers with room inspections. We were treated to, 
raps, dancing, singing and comic relief in the form of a Russian Hotel. This helped our days start 
with a bit of fun and laughter.   
 
A whole day was spent at the Australian War Memorial and we came away with some very    
special thoughts on Australiaõs War time history. Two of our upstanding students on the trip, 
Baylee Prior and Mike King proudly represented Singleton Primary School in laying the wreath 
on behalf of the school, at the Last Post Ceremony. All teachers were very proud of the students 
who displayed impeccable respect and honour throughout the service and our entire visit.  
 
Questacon at night again didnõt disappoint, we ate dinner in their caf® and then headed off for 
some incredible hands on science experiences. We were lucky enough to have had the whole 
place to ourselves. The students got to participate in all the activities with no queuing! Miss 
Johnson this year worked up the courage and successfully tackled the Drop Slide. Well done 
Miss Johnson, we are proud of you and you inspired some reluctant students to have a go. A 
fun and exciting time was had by all. 
 
Our visit to Government house was made even more special as we were lucky enough to be 
graced with a visit from the Governor General himself; His Excellency General the Honourable 
Sir Peter Cosgrove AK MC (Retd). We were also lucky enough to have our group picture taken 
with the Governor General, inside the Governor Generalõs dining room and with the Rolls Royce  
which the Royal Family and other world leaders have ridden in, pictures are rarely ever allowed 
by the public inside the house, so we all felt very special during our entire  visit.  All too soon 
the week was over and we havenõt even mentioned a lot of the fun and laughter we had with 
two birthdays and eating Pizza at Laser Tag, the CSIRO, 
the role play at the Electoral Education Centre and the 
mountains of learning and experiences we were ex-
posed too.  
 
Singleton Primary School would like to acknowledge 
the Parliament and Civics Education Rebate (Pacer) 
program, which assists us in being able to take our  
students to Canberra affordably. A big thank you, to 
the students, they were a pleasure to take. They       
represented Singleton and their families  extremely 
well.  
 
Thank you to Miss Stafford, Miss Johnson and            
Mr Bilston for your work on the trip and the planning 
beforehand. It all led to a fantastic excursion.             
Ms Dunderdale and the Canberra Team are already in 
the throes of planning the 2018 trip so keep watching 
for news on that.  A nomination meeting for Canberra 
2018 will be held very soon! 
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Room 1 Maddi B  Room 8 William I  Room 13 
Oliver Z  

Cameron O 
Room T5 Miah T  

Room 2 Noah R Room 9 Lily Mc  Room 14 Jasmyn W Room T6 
Daniel R  
Jack B 

Room 3 Tahlia P  Room 10 Maddison H  Room 15 Ella K Room T7 Logan S 

Room 5 Luke C Room 11 
Emily K  

Ashlyn A  
Room 16 Harmony B  Art Room T6 

Room 6 Monique N  Room 12 Elizabeth M  Room 17 Ashley D  Library Room 12  

        

        

 

Congratulations to Jack Boddington on winning the School 
Banking raffle at the end of last term!  

 
ê. And congratulations to all our School Banking students who 
have earned 10 silver Dollarmite tokens. They are now eligible 
to redeem these tokens for an exclusive School Banking reward 
item! 
 
Eligible students can redeem for a reward by bringing their 
banking book and their 10 tokens to School Banking on     
Thursday morning 8.10 to 8.45am in the Library. 
 

Keep up the great work and      
remember, School Banking day is 
every Thursday. 
 
 


